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Scarlett Winery Neighborhood Outreach 

Meeting 



Neighbor outreach meeting 

11/20/19 11:00 am 

 

In attendance: 

Sherratt Reicher 

Mattie Cooper 

Chris Lenzo 

Carson Levit 

Cole Irwin 

Wendy Dewald 

Mr. and Mrs. Montgomery 

 

Mattie and Sherratt kicked off the meeting and provided time for the neighbors in attendance to detail 
their concerns and ask any questions regarding the project.  Mattie provided Mr. Montgomery with the 
current plans and project descriptions form the County Website.  Mr. Montgomery had several questions 
regarding studies done regarding the water table, waste water and soils.  Mattie and Sherratt directed 
Mr. Montgomery to the county website to review all required studies and their findings related to our 
project.  Mr. Montgomery also asked about LEED rating and if we had gone through that process as well 
as staffing needs for hospitality as well as during crush.  None of the neighbors mentioned concern about 
the road and there was no discussion of the road.   

It appeared the neighbors main concerns were claims that their property values would be decreased if a 
winery was to be built and that increased traffic and noise would ruin their quality of life.  They were 
under the impression there was a large second story deck for entertaining which Mattie and Sherratt 
informed them that was not part of the current plan nor ever was part of the plan.  We did have a small, 
first story patio for tasting room guests to utilize.  The neighbor with the most concern was Wendy Dewald 
whose home is directly north of the project.  We walked the proposed winery site with all neighbors, 
determined we could not see Mrs. Dewalds home, nor any neighbors home from the proposed winery 
driveway or site however offered to increase tree plantings to conceal the proposed driveway and provide 
for noise mitigation. 

Mattie and Sherratt listened to all of the neighbors concerns and offered to do anything within reason to 
appease their concerns mainly noise and visual mitigation, however noted that the winery was within the 
scope of the county plan and an important part of his family’s future.     

 

 

 








